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UPDATEUPDATE
Enrichments, Experiments, Expeditions and End-of-Year Excitement

A slightly longer newsletter this time, as it’s our final one of the

year!

As we reach the final days of what has been a wonderfully full

and vibrant term, it’s the perfect time to reflect on the whirlwind

of activity that has made this summer one to remember. 

The Year 11 prom was a true highlight, transforming our

courtyard into a twinkling, unforgettable celebration of everything

our leavers have achieved. With fairy lights overhead and pizza

ovens firing on all cylinders, students and staff alike danced,

laughed and reflected on a journey that has shaped so many

futures. It was a night full of sparkle, not just from the

decorations, but from the pride we feel in every student heading

off to their next chapter. Good luck to all of our departing year

11s.

Open Evening for Year 6 families saw us opening not just our

classrooms but our entire community. So many visitors poured

through the gates we had to open the tennis courts for extra

parking - and the feedback spoke for itself. Whether families

were marvelling at science demos, chatting with students in

maths, or toe-tapping along to our musicians, the message was

clear: West Grantham is a place where young people thrive.

Clubs and enrichments have continued to thrive right to the end.

Footballers across KS3 have been training hard and showing real

teamwork and progress, while our Junior Lionesses are proving

themselves to be a sharp-shooting, committed squad to watch.

Boccia have been busy preparing for the annual Sports Day

Boccia Tournament, honing their skills with precision and focus.

Meanwhile, in STEM Club, students have been testing out exciting

new robot-making kits — with plenty of bubble-fuelled

explosions still keeping things lively! Speaking of which, Mr Davies

from our science department has written up a few easy, exciting

science experiments for students to try at home over the

summer break - these will be included later in the newsletter, so

get your lab coats and curiosity ready!

Elsewhere, Table Tennis has kept its steady rhythm with fast-

paced rallies and impressive control, and Gardening Club has hit a

green-fingered milestone onions grown in our very own gardens

have been used in the school canteen’s soup of the day! What

began with muddy boots and B&Q donations has now grown into

something blooming marvellous. Our Knitting & Crochet Club

has continued to click along at a relaxing pace, providing a quiet

creative outlet and some very cosy-looking results. In Science

enrichment, methane bubbles turned into flames in a spectacle

that was equal parts safe and spectacular, while in Chess Club, 

intense matches between our budding grandmasters proved

the game of kings is alive and well at WGSA.

New enrichments launching next term promise to add even

more colour to our school days. Students can look forward to

mastering the art of Origami, folding intricate creations from

cranes to cubes, and capturing their likeness in incredible detail

through Portraiture. Ballroom Dancing will offer the chance to

glide through the basics of the cha-cha, waltz and more, while

the Wellbeing and Mindfulness Club will provide a calm,

reflective space to reset during a busy week. Those with a flair

for music can raise their voices in Choir as they prepare for

future performances, and anyone who loves a challenge can get

stuck into Crosswords, Sudoku and Puzzles - the perfect

workout for the mind.

There’s also been a fantastic effort in our latest creative

competition as students entered pieces into the Refugee Week

Art Competition. Responding to the theme "Community as a

Superpower," the entries were thoughtful, moving and bold.

Winning entries will be proudly displayed in the Humanities

corridor next term. And in the kitchen, some of our Year 9s

took part in Jamie Oliver’s Guinness World Record cooking

lesson attempt - aprons were tied, ingredients weighed, and a

whole lot of pasta was made!

Our Duke of Edinburgh students completed their Bronze

expedition this term with determination and good humour.

Their teamwork and resilience were on full display as they

navigated their routes and cooked up a storm outdoors. A

huge congratulations to them.

As we prepare to welcome our biggest ever Year 7 cohort in

September, excitement is already building. New clubs will

include a Christian Union, launching Tuesday after school from

the autumn, and our staff have already been hard at work

preparing for the transition. Our students have been a credit to

the school, and the sense of community and growth is clear

across every corner of the academy.

We’d like to thank every student who has thrown themselves

into enrichment this term, every parent and carer who has

supported from home, and every member of staff who has

made the magic happen. We wish you all a relaxing and joyful

summer - and we look forward to seeing you again in

September, refreshed and ready for more. Stay safe, stay

curious, and keep an eye out for Mr Davies’ summer science

fun, coming up later in the newsletter!
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